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December 17, 2018
Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

This will be the last regular newsletter until January 7, 2019, when we return from the break.  I have included a calendar for all events until we return.  On Behalf of the faculty and staff of MacArthur High School, we wish you a safe, joyous and restful holiday!

CHANGE – The one thing that is constant over time is change.  Nothing stays the same.  At MAC, change has hit hard, as my assistant Debbie Marvin moves on to Central Office.  I was so blessed eight years ago, to be named the principal of MacArthur.  The second biggest blessing was to have Debbie Marvin as my assistant.  Debbie has been a fixture at MAC for 14 years.  She has been a driving force in keeping MAC on track, and definitely in keeping me in line.  If you have been at MAC for any length of time, then you have probably met or spoken with Debbie, and you know what a warm and wonderful person and representative of MAC she has been.  When we return from the break, Debbie will move on to be the assistant to Associate Superintendent Donna Newman.  It is a great promotion for Debbie, and we wish her the very best.  We know she will do great things in her new position.  Congratulations Debbie!  MacArthur is a better place, because you have been here!
Here is all the news for the week:

ANNOUNCEMENTS-
EXAM WEEK – Fall Exams will be held during this week, beginning Tuesday, December 18th.  Attached is a copy of the Semester Exam Schedule.  Students are expected to be in school every day.  Please note that Thursday December 20th, and Friday December 21st are early release days.  Students will be released at 1:30 pm on both days.  Buses will be running at that time.  Students are expected to be off campus by 2:30 pm on the 20th and 21st, unless they are in a campus activity. 

BACKPACKS – There has been a rumor circulating among the students that clear backpacks will no longer be required after the current semester.  This is just a rumor and it is false.  Clear backpacks are a safety measure and will continue to be required.  We have had a number of students who have begun carrying solid backpacks, and they are telling us it is because of this rumor.  I have placed this notice in the weekly newsletter, and we have been announcing it for over a week.  Every student must carry a clear backpack or no backpack.  We are addressing this with the students and letting them know that are enforcing this expectation.  We will be collecting non-clear backpacks and allowing students to carry what they need for class.  Students also have lockers, although some refused them at the beginning of the year, and they can place their items in their locker if they do not want to carry a clear backpack.  Please be aware that this is a very important safety measure, and we need your support.
VAPING – 

Vaping - Vaping and possession of vaping materials has been a problem across the district and the city as a whole.  Please remember that vaping, whether tobacco or any other form is not allowed and is specifically addressed in the Parent/Student handbook.  Possession of vaping materials will result in confiscation of the materials and on campus consequences.  Vaping on campus will result in more severe consequences.  Parents, please remind your kids that vaping is not allowed and they should not bring the items to school.  Thank you for your assistance.
MAC SENIORS -  
Google Classroom for Senior Class:
If you would like one more way to get information about Senior class happenings, please join the Google Classroom.  We will use this to make announcements and post materials you may need.   You can also ask questions through the classroom.   Join the classroom by going to https://classroom.google.com/h, and enter the code hikolz7.  Seniors and parents are welcome to join the class.
Senior Dues:
There is still time to pay your Senior dues!  They are a one-time activity fee that includes the Senior class t-shirt and several Senior class events throughout the school year.  Dues are $50 and can be paid in cash to Ms. Moyer in Room A213 or Mrs. Cox in Room C245.  You can also pay Senior dues online through the School Cash store.  https://neisd.schoolcashonline.com/   Senior dues can be paid anytime during the school year, but the price will not change, so get the most out of your money by paying now!

(Please note:  The School Cash store is simply a way to pay using a credit card or e-check.  If you paid dues with cash or check earlier this year, it will not be shown on School Cash Store.  The Senior class sponsors are keeping a separate list of those payments.  Contact Ms. Moyer or Mrs. Cox if you need want to confirm your payment of cash or check.)
Class T-shirts are in!
All Seniors who have paid their dues can pick up their t-shirts in Room A213 or C245.  Pick up your shirt ASAP to ensure you get the size you want.  

Please contact the Senior Class Sponsors, April Moyer (amoyer@neisd.net) or Spencer Cox (scox5@neisd.net) if you have questions about Senior Events.
MAC YEARBOOK - Give the gift of lasting memories. Buy your student a 2019 “The Brahma” yearbook as a holiday gift!
The yearbook is a great way for your teen to remember this year’s events at Mac. As a parent, you know the importance of remembering your teen years and all of the people and events that made that time special.  Buy online with a credit card, debit card or PayPal at yearbookforever.com.  Also, parents of the class of 2019- we know how proud you are of your teen's accomplishments. Tell them how great they are by purchasing a senior ad in the yearbook. Ads are available in a variety of sizes and prices. Start creating yours at 
yearbookforever.com. Go Brahma Yearbook!
NEISD COUNCIL of PTA’s BLOSSOM SCHOLARSHIP – 

Calling all seniors entering the Education Field!
· Any graduating senior from NEISD that plans to enter the field of Education can apply for the VIRGIL T. BLOSSOM Scholarship.

· One recipient from each NEISD High School is chosen for the scholarship. Currently the scholarship is $3,400 to be paid in increments of $425 per semester.

· Application and instructions can be picked up in the counseling office or Career Center starting on Tuesday November 13, 2018.
· Applications are due in the Career Center by January 25, 2019.
For more information, please contact Kim Piccirilli in the MacArthur counseling department or Blossom Scholarship Chair Jackie Robb 210-854-6120.  Go Brahma PTSA!
LOST AND FOUND - We currently have quite a few sweaters and jackets that have been turned in to Lost & Found located in the front office.  If your child is missing a jacket, sweater, or any other item – please have them check with the front office.  All items will be donated at the end of this semester.
ACTIVITIES -

MAC CHEER AND DANCE – Congratulations to our amazing Brahma cheer and dance.  This past weekend they performed in the annual One Singular Sensation showcase.  This program shows off all of the cheer and dance teams in the district, and our Brahmas were stand-outs at every level.  Our JV and Varsity cheer were right on target and gave powerful presentations.  Our Lassies and Brahmadoras dance was flawless and big crowd pleasers.  Our Bairns Pep Squad were impressive and showed that the future of MAC Cheer and dance is solid.  Special Thanks and congratulations to our directors, Stephanie Exum, Shay Tondre, and Kelly Hoge.  Well done!  Go Brahma Cheer and Dance!
MAC GIRLS’ BASKETBALL – On Friday, our Lady Brahmas were back at Littleton Gym taking on the Lady Rattlers of Reagan in their district opener.  The Brahmas took an early lead in the first quarter, and pressured Reagan throughout the game.  Unfortunately, our Brahmas would come up a little short, taking a 6-point loss to Reagan.  In all, our Brahmas played a great game, and we are proud of them.  

This Friday, our Lady Brahmas will be back at BAC in their second district game against LEE’s Lady Vols at 6:30 pm.    Then on December 29th, they will take on Roosevelt at 1 pm at BAC.  On January 2nd, they will travel to South San to take on the Lady Bobcats at 2:30 pm.  Their final game over the break will be on January 5th at BAC against Johnson at 10 am.  Come on out and support our Lady Brahmas as they make their district run.  Go Lady Brahma Basketball!
MAC BOYS’ BASKETBALL – On Tuesday, our Brahmas played a tough game against a very highly rated Antonian team.  The Brahmas played well, but were unable to get the win.  

On Friday, the Brahmas made up for their loss with a big win.  Our Brahmas traveled to Austin to take on Austin Eastside Memorial.  The Brahmas came out shooting and by the half, they had a 22 to 16 lead.  In the second half, our Brahmas remained focused and at the final buzzer they took the 68 to 42 win over Austin Eastside Memorial.  Way to go Brahmas!!    
Our Brahmas will be back at BAC at 2:30 pm on December 29th, to take on Roosevelt in their district opener.  Then on January 2nd, they will be at MAC to go head to head with South San at 12:30 pm.  They will close out their games over the break on January 5th, when they take on Johnson at 11:30 am at BAC.  Come on out and help cheer on our Brahmas as they start their district run.  Go Brahma Basketball! 
MAC WRESTLING – Mac Wrestling was at Johnson this weekend completing at the Russ Pederson Invitational. Three wrestlers completed in the JV tournament.  Noah Sanchez finished 4th, Nicholas Smith finished 2nd, and Fielding Little fished 4th.

Varsity girls were led by Dakota Drew who went 3-2 on the day. Talya Brooks fought hard but was unable to pick up a win.

Short hand due to injuries Varsity Boys only sent six wrestlers but still managed to finish 15 out of 33 teams.

Individual results are as follow:

At 126 Xavier Sanchez went 1-2

At 132 Jack Huerta was solid again finishing 2nd in a large bracket.

At 145 Anthony Balbuena fought hard but was unable to pick up a win.

At 160 Shawn Jarrett-Izzi loses only once and finishes 3rd.

At 195 Baryn Carter went 1-2

At 285 Nathan Escobar went 4-1 on the day but due to match limit was unable to challenge for 3rd place.

Now some much needed rest time for these warriors and they will be back at it in the new year at the largest tournament of the season at Cy-Fair in the Houston area.  Go Brahma Wrestling!
MAC AQUATICS - MAC AQUATICS SWIMS TO VICTORY AT NORTHSIDE TRI-MEET: 
Congratulations to MAC Aquatics as they took home the win in their Tri-Meet against Northside Marshall and Northside Brennan.  Overall, we saw over 50%  personal best times, an incredibly good sign as we head into our last six weeks of training and competition.  “Swimmers of the Meet” were awarded to Dylan Harris and Alyssa Ramirez for their hard work in practice and excellent racing! 

TOP 3 INDIVIDUAL FINISHERS:
Abby Barajas – 3rd 200 Free & 100 Free
Makena Cardon – 1st 200 Free & 500 Free
Nick Donaho – 2nd 100 Free
Haley Donato – 2nd 200 IM & 100 Back
Belen Gonzalez – 1st 100 Fly & 100 Back
Juaquin Gonzalez – 1st 500 Free, 2nd 100 Breast
Allyson Gutierrez – 3rd 100 Back
Nalani Lambert – 1st 200 IM & 100 Free
Colby Mask – 3rd 100 Fly
Ethan Morales – 1st 50 Free, 2nd 100 Fly
Alissa Murphy – 2nd 100 Fly, 3rd 200 IM
Alyssa Ramirez – 2nd 100 Breast
Hayley Rodriguez – 3rd 500 Free
Andrew Salas – 1st – 100 Back, 2nd 200 IM
Arden Schweninger – 3rd 50 Free
Josh Vanderlinden – 1st 200 Free

Individual placing 4th-7th and also scoring points for the team include: Cici Babb, Fernando Belmontes, Darren Boyce, Rylee Cardon, Keanu Castro-Leduc, Fabi Cepeda, Alex Clayton, Tristan Eidson, Cassidy Freasier, Sarah Geralch, Dylan Harris, Nicholas Hayes, Wyatt Kenny, Kyle Roach-Compton, Ethan Schweninger, and Jackie White.

TOP 3 RELAY FINISHES:
Girls 200 Medley Relay – 1st place: Jackie White, Rylee Cardon, Belen Gonzalez, Eline Skodje
Girls 200 Medley Relay – 3rd place: Allyson Gutierrez, Cassidy Freasier, Alyssa Ramirez, Arden Schweninger
Boys 200 Medley Relay – 1st place: Ethan Morales, Colby Mask, Juaquin Gonzalez, Wyatt Kenny
Girls 200 Free Relay – 1st place: Alissa Murphy, Nalani Lambert, Belen Gonzalez, Makena Cardon
Boys 200 Free Relay – 1st place: Juaquin Gonzalez, Andrew Salas, Josh Vanderlinden, Nick Donaho
Girls 400 Free Relay – 1st place: Alissa Murphy, Nalani Lambert, Abby Barajas, Makena Cardon
Boys 400 Free Realy – 1st place: Andrew Salas, Josh Vanderlinden, Nck Donaho, Ethan Morales

Aquatics will spend the holiday break training as we prepare for the Winter Invite and District Meet.  Way to go Brahma Aquatics!
DEPARTMENTS-

FROM OUR MAC LIBRARY – 
Closures this month: Due to small group testing, the library will be closed during exam periods next week (December 18th-21st). 

Hour of Code: Hour of Code is a global movement to introduce computer programming and computer science to students. Students are encouraged to complete one hour of coding to learn what it’s all about. Check out this promo video to learn more. On December 17th, the library will offer Hour of Code activities to students during all 3 lunches!

EBSCO Learning Express: This new resource prepares students for success whether they are college, career, or military-bound. Students can access Learning Express via Launchpad in the Library Resources folder. Each individual that uses the Learning Express resources will need to register for an account.  This allows you to take practice tests, tutorials, courses, and download eBooks. The account also allows you to save and see your results.

· College-bound students benefit from:

•ACT/SAT and AP prep tests

•Preparation for the TOEFL 

•THEA preparation

•College success skills located on the Public Library side

· Career-bound students benefit from:

•Career exploration

•Explore occupations

•Find a career match

· Military-bound students benefit from:

•Career Exploration

•About the Military

•Prepare for military entrance exams (ASVAB)

Parent OverDrive Accounts: Students already have their own OverDrive accounts, but if you would like to have your own parent account to access ebooks and audio books in OverDrive, please complete this Online OverDrive Parent Registration Form. Please allow 2-3 days for the account to be built. Find help links and reading recommendations in our OverDrive Libguide 

Library Lunch Pass Procedures: Lunch passes are available at the front office breezeway during the first 20 minutes of each lunch period. First come, first served. We also honor lunch passes from teachers. Each student must have their own individual pass.

Board Games in the Library: The library offers board games for students to play every day before school and on Fridays during lunch periods. Students can check out a board game to play in the library by providing their student ID card at the library circulation desk.

Library Website and Social Media:

Visit us online at http://neisd.libguides.com/welcome_macarthur_library and follow us on Twitter and Instagram @MacArthurLib . Learn more about the library in our online newsletter.
Go Brahma Library!
MAC COUNSELORS’ CORNER – 

2nd Semester Changes

With only one week left of the first semester, let’s finish strong!! The schedule change window for 2nd semester began on December 12th and will end on January 11th.  Any students wanting to adjust their schedule for the 2nd semester will need to get a schedule change form from the teacher of the class they would like to change.  Please see your counselor if you have questions.

Dual Credit

The Apply Texas Handbook is now available in the counseling office for those students not currently in Dual Credit but wanting to apply for the 2019-2020 school year. The Dual Credit Academic Handbook will be available in January.  We will make announcements when it arrives. If you have not already, sign up on Remind (Text: @macdc2019 to 81010) to receive text/email updates of all Dual Credit events and deadlines. 

Parent Meeting 

A parent meeting will be held on January 10, 2019 in the MacArthur Auditorium at 6:00pm to discuss 2019-2020 Dual Credit information, PSAT results and our On-RAMPS program. Please join us. 

The PSAT/NMSQT and PSAT 8/9 was administered to students on October 10, 2018.   December 11–13, 10th/11th grade students who took the PSAT/NMSQT (and provided their email address on their PSAT/NMSQT answer sheet) should have received an email reminder, from College Board, explaining how to view their scores.  The email provides instructions on creating a College Board account (if the student does not already have one), viewing the student’s online score report (sample score report) by using the student’s access code. Ninth grade students, who took the PSAT 8/9, will not get an email but can also create a College Board account to view their scores. Students can set up a free College Board account at any time.  For more information click College Board video for more tips to help you access scores. English teachers will be talking to students about their scores and will return their actual test booklet so students can review their answers with the actual questions. We will also help you understand your students results at the parent meeting held on January 10, 2019, at 6:00pm, in the MacArthur Auditorium. 

MacArthur Career Center: 

Ms. Emma Lucero and Ms, Rosemary Rodriguez are available to assist students and parents with all aspects of college and/or life after high school. (8:00am – 5:00pm in the Career Center). Ms. Lucero can schedule one-on-one conferences with parents.  Career Center direct line is 210-356-7606.

Seniors: Bring your college acceptance letters to Ms. Lucero to be showcased on the “Acceptance Letter Wall” outside the Career Center.
Looking for scholarships?  NEISD provides scholarship opportunities at https://www.neisd.net/Page/822
FAFSA-Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) opened October 1, 2018. Students/parents can go to www.fafsa.ed.gov to complete the application. Ms. Lucero or Ms. Rodriguez, in the Career Center, can assist you with completing the application or answering questions.

ASVAB-The next opportunity to take the ASVAB test this school year at Mac will be on Wednesday, Feb.  6. If you have not signed up to take the test, you can go to the counseling office and put your name on the list at the receptionist’s desk.  Remember, this test is not only for students who are interested in joining the military.  It is also a great assessment tool to help you identify what career areas best suit you.  

2017-2018 SAT/ACT Information:  

SAT Registration: https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat/register
ACT Registration: http://www.act.org/
IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES:

December 24-January 7 – Winter Break

January 10 – Parent Meeting, 6:00pm in the MacArthur Auditorium (Dual Credit, PSAT, OnRAMPS )

January 17 – Counselors will be in the World Geography classes to discuss 2019-2020 registration and hand out choice cards for next year. This year students will enter their course selection in Skyward. 

January 18 – Counselors will be in the World History classes to discuss 2019-2020 registration and hand out choice cards for next year. This year students will enter their course selection in Skyward.

January 23 – Counselors will be in the US History classes to discuss 2019-2020 registration and hand out choice cards for next year. This year students will enter their course selection in Skyward.

January 28 – Course Fair at MacArthur for the 2019-2020 school year – 6:00 p.m.

February 1 – Choice cards due to history teachers

February 6 – ASVAB Testing (Sign up in counseling)

Follow us on Twitter @MacCounseling

Don’t forget to join your class Remind for updates and announcements. 

Seniors: Class of 2019 text @2019mac to 81010

Juniors: Class of 2020 text @2020mac to 81010

Sophm.: Class of 2021 text @2021mac to 81010

Freshman: Class of 2022 text @2022mac to 81010
Go Brahma Counseling!
PARENT INVOLVEMENT-

MAC ORCHESTRA BOOSTERS – If your child is a part of Mac Orchestra, you need to come out and be a part of this great group of parents.  All are welcome.  Go Brahma MOPA! 

MAC CHOIR BOOSTERS – We are still signing up new members, so please come out!  If your child is in choir then you need to come out and join this great group of parents and support MAC Choir.  Go Brahma Choir Boosters!
MAC BAND BOOSTERS – If your child is a member of our awesome Brahma Band, then you need to come out and be a part of these awesome parents.

Please remember, for the latest updates and information as well as current news, information, and schedules, join us on Facebook (Mac Band Parents), Twitter (@MacBandParents), and Instagram (@MacBandParents), or log in to your Charms account.  Go Brahma Band Boosters!

MAC ATHLETIC BOOSTERS – If your child is involved in MAC Athletics, you need to come out and be part of this great organization.  Please remember, for the latest athletic updates and information as well as current news, information, and schedules, please go to the Booster website, www.gobrahmas,com. Go Brahma Athletic Boosters!

MAC ELECTRICAL BOOSTERS – If your child is in the MAC EST program, we ask that you please consider joining MEBC. Your membership dues are used to help fund student activities the students enjoy and look forward to during the year. If you have a student in the MAC ETS program, you need to come out and be a part of this great group of parents.  Go Brahma MEBC!

PTSA – 
Congratulations to our awesome MAC PTSA.  They have already won numerous recognitions this year.  Their recognitions so far, are as follows:
August Head Start Award

September Early Bird Achievement Award

October Membership Increase Award

November Honor Roll 250+ Club Award

December President's List Award (We'll be receiving at the end of this month)

MARS Award

Student Membership Award

Generations Membership Award

Generations Involvement Award

Special thanks to our PTSA President Liz Wayne for all of her hard work in making these awards possible!
NEISD COUNCIL of PTA’s BLOSSOM SCHOLARSHIP – 

I am repeating the next announcement here, because it is very important for our seniors.

Calling all seniors entering the Education Field!
· Any graduating senior from NEISD that plans to enter the field of Education can apply for the VIRGIL T. BLOSSOM Scholarship.

· One recipient from each NEISD High School is chosen for the scholarship. Currently the scholarship is $3,400 to be paid in increments of $425 per semester.

· Application and instructions can be picked up in the counseling office or Career Center starting on Tuesday November 13, 2018.
· Applications are due in the Career Center by January 25, 2019.
For more information, please contact Kim Piccirilli in the MacArthur counseling department or Blossom Scholarship Chair Jackie Robb 210-854-6120.  Go Brahma PTSA!
Join PTSA: The MacArthur PTSA is a vital link in connecting with our parents and families and a great way for every parent to be involved.  The beginning of a new school year means it is time to show your support for our students, our school, and our community. We invite all students, parents and teachers to join! The PTSA is here to advocate and positively influence the lives of all children and families. Make a difference and get involved! Look for a membership table at the upcoming Meet the Brahmas. Dues are $6.50/person.  Please take time to join the PTSA and get involved in your child’s school and education. 

We want to remind the Mac Family and community to please check out the PTSA website and blog for important information on what is happening at MacArthur!  This is a great resource and it can be found at: www.macptsa.com.  Go Brahma PTSA!
COMMUNITY-

ADULT AND COMMUNITY EDUCATION - The NEISD Adult Education program will host orientation and registration sessions for Spring ESL classes at the Ferrari Learning Center (107 W. Rampart).  Prospective students may attend one session from the following days/times:

· January 7th, 8th, or 9th.  

· 9:00 AM or 5:00 PM

For more information, please see their website or call at 356-7550.
VOTER REGISTRATION – 
Voting is a precious right and your vote makes a difference. Don’t be silent; let your voice be heard. Each High School Principal is a Deputy Voter Registrar by law.  I want to encourage you to make sure you are registered to vote.  If you or your child need to register, you can get a registration card at MacArthur in the Principal’s Office. You can either send it in yourself, or turn it in, and we will make sure it is turned in for you. Go Brahma Voters!

BRAHMA FANS – We want to remind all of our parents, students, and guests who attend games or any event at home or away, that we need your assistance to ensure that we observe appropriate spectator behavior.   It is okay to disagree with a call and to be a little loud when supporting our Brahmas.  It is not okay to be disruptive or engage in personal attacks or confrontations with Coaches, referees, or students.  Anyone causing a disturbance or verbally abusing the officials, coaches, or students will be removed from the game and may face removal from all athletic events.  Please let the coaches take care of the coaching and dealing with the officials. It is extremely important for us to model appropriate behavior at any function.  Your cooperation and support is greatly appreciated.  Go Brahmas!
Here are the events going on in Brahmaland for the next 3 weeks: 

a. Monday 121718:

i. Dead Day – Exam Prep

ii. PALS ALE Day @ Senior Dining 2:30 to 3:20 pm

b. Tuesday 121818:

i. 4th Period Exam 11:10 am to 12:40 pm

ii. 6th Period Exam 1:25 to 2:55 pm

iii. Grupo Folklorico Magnifico @ Senior Dining 4:15 to 6:30 pm

iv. MacTeach @ Library 5 to 7 pm

v. MABC Inductions @ Auditorium 6:45 pm

c. Wednesday 121918:

i. 2nd Period Exam 9:40 to 11:10

ii. 5th Period Exam 11:55 am to 1:25 pm

d. Thursday 122018:

i. 1st Period Exam 8:55 to 10:25 am

ii. 3rd Period Exam 12:00 to 1:30 pm

iii. Early Release 1:30 pm 

iv. Band Booster Mtg. @ Band Hall 7 pm

e. Friday 122118:

i. 7th Period Exam 8:55 to 10:25 am

ii. 8th Period Exam 12:00 to 1:30 pm

iii. Early Release 1:30 pm

iv. Girls’ Freshman BB v. LEE @ MAC 4 pm 

v. Girls’ JV BB v. LEE @ MAC 5:15 pm

vi. Girls’ Varsity BB v. LEE @ MAC 6:30 pm

f. Saturday 122218:

i. Winter Break

g. Sunday 122318:

i. Winter Break

h. Monday 122418

i. Christmas Eve

i. Tuesday 122518:

i. Christmas Day

j. Wednesday 122618:

i. Winter Break

k. Thursday 122718:

i. Winter Break

l. Friday 122818:

i. Winter Break

ii. Boys’ JV Soccer v. Southwest @ Warren HS 12 pm

iii. Boys’ Varsity Soccer v. Southwest @ Warren HS 1:30 pm 

iv. Boys’ JV Soccer v. Warren @ Warren HS 3 pm

v. Boys’ Varity Soccer v. Warren @ Warren HS 4:30 pm 

vi. Girls’ Freshman BB v. Roosevelt @ MAC 3 pm 

vii. Girls’ JV BB v. Roosevelt @ MAC 4:15 pm 

viii. Boys’ Freshman A BB v. Roosevelt @ Roosevelt 3 pm

ix. Boys’ Freshman B BB v. Roosevelt @ Roosevelt 4:15 pm

x. Boys’ JV BB v. Roosevelt @ Roosevelt 5:30 pm

m. Saturday 122918:

i. Girls’ Varsity BB v. Roosevelt @ BAC 1 pm

ii. Boys’ Varsity BB v. Roosevelt @ BAC 2:30 pm 

n. Sunday 123018:

i. N/A

o. Monday 123118

i. New Years’ Eve

ii. Girls’ JV Soccer v. Brennan @ Ferris 9 am 

iii. Girls’ Varsity Soccer v. Brennan @ Ferris 10:30 am 

p. Tuesday 010119:

i. New Years’ Day

ii. Boys’ Varsity Soccer v. Alumni @MAC 

q. Wednesday 010219:

i. Girls’ Freshman BB v. South San @ South San 1 pm 

ii. Girls’ JV BB v. South San @ South San 1 pm 

iii. Girls’ Varsity BB v. South San @ South San 2:30 pm 

iv. Boys’ Freshman A BB v. South San @ MAC 10 am 

v. Boys’ Freshman B BB v. South San @ MAC 11:15 pm

vi. Boys’ JV BB v. South San @ MAC 11 am 

vii. Boys’ Varsity BB v. South San @ MAC 12:30 pm

r. Thursday 010319:

i. Girls’ Varsity Soccer Tourney @ Smithson Valley

s. Friday 010419:

i. Girls’ Varsity Soccer Tourney @ Smithson Valley

ii. Wrestling Cy Fair Invitational @ Berry Center 

iii. Girls’ Freshman BB v. Johnson @ MAC 4 pm 

iv. Girls’ Freshman B BB v. Johnson @ MAC 5:15 pm 

v. Girls’ JV BB v. TBA @ Alamo Heights 4 pm

vi. Boys’ Varsity Soccer v. Johnson @ Johnson 4 pm 

vii. Boys’ Freshman A BB v. Johnson @ Johnson 4 pm 

viii. Boys’ Freshman B BB v. Johnson @ Johnson 5:15 pm

ix. Boys’ JV BB v. Johnson @ Johnson 6:30 pm

t. Saturday 010519:

i. Girls’ Varsity Soccer Tourney @ Smithson Valley

ii. Boys’ Varsity Soccer v. Johnson @ Johnson 9 am 

iii. Girls’ Varsity BB v. Johnson @ BAC 10 am 

iv. Boys’ Varsity BB v. Johnson @ BAC 11:30 am 

u. Sunday 010619:

i. N/A

v. Monday 010719

i. Staff Development/Work Day – Student Holiday

Have a Great Holiday Break!

Peter Martinez

Principal, MacArthur High School
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